Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 11:56 AM  To: Lauren Maniatis < Lauren. Maniatis@cityofchicago.org >  Subject: Acceptance of donation
Lauren: I sent the below to Richard Superfine, who I have learned has retired. Can you point me in the right direction of who this notification should go to?
Thanks,
Rory
Good Afternoon:
This email, along with the attached donation letter, are to notify you that the Chicago Police Department accepted a donation from the Chicago Police Memorial Foundation.
The details of the donation are as follows:
Date of Donation: 19 August 2025
<b>Donor</b> : Chicago Police Memorial Foundation
Items Donated: 1) 2025 Chevrolet Suburban 4WD Z71 2) 2025 Chevrolet Suburban K1500
Approximate Value of Items Donated: 1) \$86,912 2) \$81,963.70
Donee: Chicago Police Department
This gift is being accepted on behalf of the City of Chicago.
Thanks,
Rory

From: O Brien, Rory P. <Rory.OBrien@chicagopolice.org>

## Sgt. Rory O'Brien #1726

Legal Affairs Division

Office of the Superintendent

312-745-6115 - PAX 0245



**Brandon Johnson** Mayor

## Department of Police · City of Chicago 3510 S. Michigan Avenue · Chicago, Illinois 60653

**Larry Snelling** Superintendent of Police

August 25, 2025

**Executive Board** Chicago Police Memorial Foundation 10343 S. Pulaski Avenue Chicago, Illinois 60655

Subject: Donation of (2) 2025 Chevrolet Suburban 4WD 4-Door Vehicles

Dear Executive Board President Wortham:

The Chicago Police Department is pleased to accept on behalf on the City of Chicago the Memorial Foundation's donations of (2) 2025 Chevrolet Suburban 4WD 4-Door Vehicles.

The vehicles are in the Department's possession and no further documentation is needed at this time. The Chicago Police Department remains grateful for the Memorial Foundation's continued support.

Superintendent of Police

cc:

D. O'Malley, Chief of Staff, Chicago Police Department

S. Wortham, Executive Board President, Chicago Police Memorial Foundation

M. Biggane, Director of Operation, Chicago Police Memorial Foundation

J. Hein, Chief of Patrol, Chicago Police Department

A. Jessani, Commander, 19th District, Chicago Police Department

A. Levine, Sergeant, 19th District, Chicago Police Department
D. Terry, Director of News Affairs, Chicago Police Department

S. Berlin, Director, Chicago Board of Ethics

R. Superfine, Legal Counsel, Chicago Board of Ethics C. Rehwinkel, City Comptroller, City of Chicago